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“Dear Sacred Heart Family, 


 Happy New Year! Welcome back to school! I hope you enjoyed your Christmas and Winter break and took the opportunity to ponder the true meaning of the season. On behalf of all our staff, we would like to thank you for the generosity you showed us by your numerous Christmas wishes and gifts. Your generosity is overwhelming! 


As we begin this New Year, I love taking this time to reflect upon the wonders of the New Year.  Watching your children flourish with the guidance of the fantastic teachers at Sacred Heart School is a grace.  While visiting classrooms, I witness children who are engaged and excited about their learning.  It never ceases to amaze me at the great parental involvement and support. To all of you who give numerous hours of help to the school in any way, I sincerely thank you and encourage you to continue! I am very proud of everyone at Sacred School, and I look forward to more great things in 2015.


 As we look ahead to the month of January, there are many exciting activities coming up.  A few of these activities include:


The Squires will be hosting a Rosary for Life on January 23rd. 


A group of teachers will be attending professional development workshops.


We will open National Catholic Schools week January 25th, which will include several activities, even a concert by Chris Padgett!


During the National Catholic Schools week, we will also be having our Book Fair, an Open House, a Parents’ Meeting—we will update you on the progress of the Sr. Marisa Ricci Building. We will be thanking God for all who have passed through Sacred Heart, alumni, present students, and even our future ones. Please remember us in your prayers.  I hope that you and your family have a wonderful 2015 filled with happiness, health and an abundance of blessings from the most Sacred Heart of Jesus! Prayerfully, Sister Sandra Norsworthy”


Development and Alumni News      








                                                                                      {Sr. Marisa Ricci Jr. High Media Center}


Sacred Heart School is pleased to announce: Hercules Offshore Drilling will be sponsoring a benefit SHS Lion Skeet Shoot on April 25 in Houma La. All proceeds will go to the Sr. Marisa Ricci Jr. High Media Center Project. Sponsorships and team information is available by contacting: Mrs. Karen Moreau @ 985-2772 or 359-1943; � HYPERLINK "mailto:karenmoreau@kricket.net" �karenmoreau@kricket.net� Chairmen for the skeet shoot are Mr.Michael Aymond and Mr.Butch Crabtree. Volunteers are welcome! Remember all donations are tax deductible.


Sacred Heart School and KALB CHANNEL 5 have partnered in “Love the Locals”. Watch CHANNEL 5 to see Sacred Heart School’s commercial to air the first week of February. Channel 5 has offered many exciting opportunities to promote our school.





Thank you parents and supporters of SHS for all you do for us all year! Please check our website for more exciting events planned for the remainder of the school year! Mrs. Karen Moreau









































DEVELOPMENT AND ALUMNI NEWS





Sacred Heart School is very pleased to announce:


Hercules Offshore Drilling will be hosting a Skeet Shoot on April 26 in Houma La. Team and sponsorship opportunities are available! For further details contact Mrs. Karen Moreau 985-2772 or Michael and April Aymond. All proceeds will benefit The Sr. Marisa Ricci Jr. High Media Center.
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UPCOMING EVENTS:


January 25-31


Catholic School Week:


Religion Fair, Spelling Bee, Book Fair, Open House, Jr. Beta Induction


February 13


Jr. Beta Masquerade Ball


February 9


SHS Registration


February 20


School Mall Fundraiser


March 20


St. Joseph Altar & Grandparent’s Day


March 27


Sacred Heart’s Got Talent Show


April 2-10 Easter/Spring Break


April 25


SHS LION Skeet Shoot 


May 20 


Last Day of School
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A Message From:


Fr. Marc Noel


All parents are encouraged to attend the informative meeting scheduled 


for January 28 @ 6pm  in the SHS gymnasium. Updates on the Sr. Marissa Ricci Jr. High Media Center will be given along with other vital information on technology, and After School Care by the administration.





Sacred Heart School Newsletter



































PRE K & KINDERGARTEN NEWS





PRE-K A Sr. Kalen Sarimento and Mrs. Ericka Gaillard have been really working hard with their students. The students have learned to write their first and last name. They are writing their letters and numbers and are recognizing sight words , in addition to other various skills. Sr. Kalen is very pleased with their success in these last two semesters. They have grown spiritually and academically. Their eagerness to learn and to try something different in lessons  learned has really filled her heart with joy. The students are doing an awesome job!  Sr. Kalen would like to thank the parents for their continued support and encouragement, especially their room mothers and volunteers, who are always ready to help. “Thank you so much!”


PRE-K B Mrs. Christina Courtney and  Miss Alyssa Smith  join their class in being excited about the “New Year”! The students are learning how to be more like Jesus each day. They love to work on art projects during center time. As well as using technology “to discover”. Currently the PRE-K B is working on various letters and numbers 10-20. They are working  hard  on learning their site word and being able to use them in sentences as well. It looks like they are off to a bright start in 2015.


Kindergarten A The class is ready to experience inviting Jesus to live in our hearts every day. We will praise Jesus and live each day for him. The students will prepare for the religion fair and Catholic School Week at the end of January. We are working hard to prepare for first grade. The students will take their class trip to the Alexandria Zoo and Chucky Cheese in the spring. They will continue to learn how to read, add, subtract, and thank Jesus every day. Mrs. Karen Guillot and Mrs. Jamie Gaspard enjoy working and teaching your child.


Kindergarten B The kindergarten B class has had a great Christmas holiday and Santa was very good to everyone.  However, the students all know that tinsel and lights and presents are nice but the real gift is Jesus.  Now that we are back to school we will be very busy with reading and math:  adding and subtracting and recognizing more words and reading books. We also plan to publish our very own book.  The students will draw pictures and write sentences. The book will be titled "Mardi Gras".  What fun that will be!!!!  Parents will be given the opportunity to purchase their own copy. So as you can all see, we are little people in kindergarten but we do really big work and we are proud of our accomplishments.  Thank you boys and girls for being such good workers. Ms. Barbara Lang and Mrs. Raquel  Lemoine love you!











�
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THIRD GRADE NEWS


 Miss Christel Voorhies’s 3A students have been working hard on mastery of Multiplication facts. Ms. Voorhies stresses for parents to please work with your child on facts. In Language Arts the students are writing descriptive paragraphs. Students will integrate nouns, verbs, adjectives, and adverbs in their writing lessons. The students plan to learn about the Food Pyramid and the importance of eating healthy. In Social Studies students will learn about the unique history, geography, and people in La. History.





The Third-Graders in 3B are beginning the New Year with lots of enthusiasm!  Mrs. Betty Augustine and her students are looking forward to the lessons and activities planned for the 3rd nine-week period.  In Math, the class will be moving on to learning about perimeter, area, long division, decimals, and fractions, while mastering the skill of multiplication.  In Language Arts, the students will begin preparing for the upcoming Spelling Bee while also becoming more proficient writers in the classroom.  In Religion, the students are all looking forward to participating in the annual Religion Fair by submitting a project which they will create.  All in all, the students are growing academically, spiritually, and socially as they move into the second-half of their third-grade school year at SHS!!!





FIRST GRADE NEWS 


 Mrs. Cindy Roblin’s first graders in 1-A were excited about receiving their first “real” readers before Christmas vacation. They have been working hard and learning many new skills. This school year is zooming along and the students are really starting to shine. They have pledged to work hard for the remainder of the school year. There is still a lot to learn but they are willing to take the challenge, such as: second grade and a future field trip is on their horizon. They are really lonesome for Ms. Mary Muchinjiko and can't wait for a visit from her.





1-B has begun the second semester of the school year and the first graders continue to blossom at an amazing rate.  They were very excited to start reading stories in their “First Reader”.  Mrs. Claudia feels very blessed with God by our side that we will keep working as a team for continued success.  




















SECOND GRADE NEWS


Mrs. Michelle  Daigrepont in 2A worked on some very exciting activities during the Christmas season. The students had a GREAT time writing their letter to Santa and taking a trip to the Moreauville Post Office to mail them. They also made stockings to hang in the classroom where elves visited several times leaving a treat for each student. The students made many memories performing during the school’s Christmas play. The last week before the Christmas holiday ended with a fun-filled party where the students had a gift exchange. 


Now that school is back in session students are back to their classroom routine with plenty of learning, fun activities, and their favorite…technology workshop. Some of the lessons the students will be working on are: 


Reading – Reading Charlotte’s Web


English – Working on verbs, linking verbs, and helping verbs


Math – Being challenged with regrouping in addition and subtraction


Science – Sharing science experiments, and the students are extremely excited about this!!


Religion – Preparing for their First Reconciliation.





News from 2B: The year is flying by so quickly! Mrs. Darla Tassin’s students have learned so much, but there is still much left to do. At present, students in 2B are studying about dinosaurs and fossils in Reading and Science.  They will be making prints and fossils in the near future.  In Math, they are studying solid and plane figures.  They have learned about faces, edges, and vertices.  Math facts are studied each week using the second grade baseball game and other games.  Most of Mrs. Darla’s students have begun working on their religion projects for our Religion Fair.  Practicing for the Sacrament of Reconciliation and Holy Communion is a priority at present.  The students are very anxious and a little nervous. Mrs. Darla is so proud of her sweet, hardworking students.  She is looking forward to a fantastic second semester.


P.E. NEWS


Mrs. Angela Schlumbrecht is excited that the SHS P.E. students will be participating in “Jump Rope for Heart”. They will also begin practicing soccer and softball/baseball.


ART NEWS


Mrs. Carmen Necaise will continue to teach the elements of design. Students will concentrate on projects involving value, contrast, texture, pattern, and achromatic colors. They will be expected to incorporate these elements per instructions while being able to expand their creativity.


ARCHERY NEWS


The SHS archery team competed at the ALAS South Regional Tournament 2015 on January 17, at the LSUA Agriculture Center. The students competed with 500 archery contestants. The top four members from SHS were: Cassidy Martin 249/300 points, Mathew Morgan 205/300 points; Kurt Martin 204/300 points, and Ethan Armand 204/300 points. Congratulations to all of Sacred Heart School’s Archery Club members. Thank you Mrs. Darcy Bordelon,  and  Mr. and Mrs. Josh Lemoine for all of your hard work with this year’s Archery Club! 


















































FOURTH GRADE NEWS





  4A Mrs. Tammy Guillory’s 4A and 4B classes are going great! We have been studying different types of literature, and we are currently reading Stone Fox. The students find the literature units very enjoyable. English is all about the parts of speech and incorporating them into the writing lessons each day. The student’s vocabulary base is expanding with great new words and ideas. Social Studies has given the students opportunity to explore and study regions of the U. S. The year is reportedly passing very quickly.





4B returned to school on January 5th after a wonderful Christmas holiday.  Mrs. Carla Moreau’s students are ready for the new year and a new 9 weeks. New information and learning new concepts have the students very excited. Mrs. Carla and the class would like to welcome back Sr. Porimolla  Murmu.  She will be assisting in religion class.  The Religion Fair is quickly approaching, so the students are working on their projects. The fair will be held on January 30th.  3-D models of the four layers of and beneath the Earth's surface are what the students are currently working on in Science. The class also would like to welcome their new Jr. Beta helper: Caroline Lacombe.  She will be assisting Mrs. Carla with different activities as a part of her Jr. Beta obligation.  The class continues to collect money for St. Jude and will do so until April.  Happy New Year to everyone from 4B!











ENGLISH LANGUAGE ARTS


SIXTH & EIGHTH GRADE


Mrs. Nicole Bordelon’s sixth grade class is having a blast reading and acting out a play called, The Baloney, the Pickle, and the Zombie. They will soon begin the novel, The Lightning Thief. The eighth grade is presently reading The Lady or the Tiger and writing their own endings to the famous short story. After writing their own ending they will be split into groups to make movies out of their original story. Meanwhile, the eighth grade will be introduced to Shakespearean sonnets and learn how to analyze poetry as well as write it.





MATH SIX THRU EIGHT


During the second semester math Mr. Dan Soldani’s sixth grade A and sixth grade B students plan to learn how to add, subtract, multiply, and divide integers, find least common multiple and greatest common factor as well as addition, subtraction, multiplication and division of fractions. They will also discuss probability, data and statistics. We will deal with geometry, ration and proportion, percents and measurements. Math 7 students will deal with rational numbers and fractions including addition, subtraction, multiplication and division of fractions. They will also need to understand problems dealing with ratio and proportion, statistics, two and three dimensional geometry, probability patterns, relations, and functions.


Algebra I students will work problems concerning linear functions which will include parallel and perpendicular lines. They will also learn systems of linear equations and inequalities, solved by graphic methods, substitution and elimination. The students will work with polynomials using the Pythagorean theorem and solve quadratic functions and equations. Thus, concluding by working with ratio, proportion, and trigonometry problems. Time permitting some rational expression and equations will be worked on.


COLUMBIAN SQUIRES


“The Sacred Heart Squire Club for the school year 2014-2015 will consist of 24 members from the 6th, 7th, and 8th graders. The club has already held a toy drive and distributed toys to the underprivileged children attending Riverside Elementary. The club has also visited several local nursing home facilities bringing Christmas cheer and carols. They made a visit to the Shrine of St. Philomena in Mansura. There are discussions in the making for other service projects. On January 23, the Squires will host a Pro-Life Rally. Other service projects will include cleaning of the grotto and church and helping around school. In addition the club plans to attend a local Knights of Columbus Council meeting.” Mr. Dan Soldani
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ENGLISH LANGUAGE ARTS


FIFTH & SEVENTH GRADE





This semester Mrs. Jessica Nimtz’s fifth grade will be finishing the novel unit Because of Winn-Dixie and will begin a poetry unit in ELA as well. The students will also start reading their next novel, Number the Stars by Lois Lowry. Fifth grade writing units will include research for expository writing and will also include working on persuasive writing. Students will also be focusing on word parts and the function of different affixes for Spelling/Vocabulary. 





This semester the seventh grade will continue with Harry Potter and the Sorcerer’s Stone. Students will do a character analysis essay for this novel for their writing unit, along with focusing on research for expository writing.  The  next novel unit will be A Long Way from Chicago by Richard Peck, and the students will also begin a poetry unit. 








SCIENCE


Mrs. Sheril Austin’s fifth through eighth graders will be working on Science Fair Projects during the months of January and February. Fifth graders are almost finished with the Physical Science part of their book and will be starting on Life Science. Sixth graders are almost finished with the Physics part of Physical Science and will be starting on the Chemistry part of Physical Science. Seventh graders are starting on chapter 9 and will continue through the book except for the lessons on plants which will be saved to work on in the spring when more plants are available for students to work with. Eighth graders are starting on chapter 9 and will continue to learn concepts. Chapter 16 was completed at the beginning of the year. 


RELIGION


Religion Fair Projects:  Papers are due on January 15, Boards are due on January 20, and presentations will be presented during Catholic Schools Week. Topics are as follows: 


Fifth grade:  Important Events in the Church, Sixth grade: Important People or Events of the Old Testament   Seventh grade: Saints                                        Eighth grade: Popes                        Mrs. Marcy Center


EIGHTH GRADE


This is the last semester for eighth graders. On January 7th Mrs. Marcy Center and the eighth grade attended a Diocesean Retreat at the Maryhill Renewal Center.  Mrs. Marcy stresses to parents: Please check your e-mail and students backpacks for important information as we begin to close out the school year. 


FIFTH GRADE MATH


The fifth grade math classes with Coach Joel Tassin have been working hard in preparation for the ACT Aspire test this spring. They have finished addition and subtraction with fractions and mixed numbers, learned problem solving strategies such as working reverse guess and test, and making an organized list. Currently learning to add, subtract, multiply and divide decimals. Many students in the class are approaching completion to obtain a Certificate of Achievement for completion of  fifth grade “pies” in Aleks, a computerized program for math. Additionally, at SHS we are providing small group instruction in Math for sixth, seventh, and eighth, grade mathematics.


Schedules have been made to correlate times for interventions in Math to aide students who have math deficiencies and or are struggling with class instruction.

















SHS Students 


Of The Year 


2014-2015
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CHILDREN OF MARY


Members will be preparing to receive stars in the Star Program. They are encouraged to continue to pray their daily decade in dedication to their assigned meditation. 





The group visited the Shrine of St. Philomena and brought Christmas cheer to several local nursing homes as a service project. Mrs. Marcy Center








NEWS FROM


THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL


“Happy 2015 to everyone!!  It is so hard to believe that we are beginning the 2nd semester of school.  Where has the time gone?





We are busy planning our 2015 book fair.  This year's fair will be held January 26 – January 30.  The theme is: "Under the Sea".





We will be opened from 7:30 am - 3:30 pm Monday thru Thursday.  Family night will be held  on Wednesday, January 28.  On this day we will remain opened until 5:30 pm. Be sure to tell your family and friends about the book fair.  There will be books for all ages.  All proceeds will be used toward stocking our brand new library. Here's wishing everyone a happy, prosperous , and blessed new year!”Mrs. Darcy Bordelon





**A NOTE FROM THE SHS SECRETARY: Mrs. Brenda Coco is encouraging all parents to fill out the registration forms promptly and return them to SHS.








SOCIAL STUDIES


FIFTH-EIGHTH GRADE


Fifth grade is actively moving along! Mrs. Ethel Baudin’s students are studying the civilizations of Aztecs, Incas and Mayan. They will soon explore Native Americans and how they affected Europeans explorers.


Sixth grade will be beginning a new Unit. In this unit students will be discussing the early civilizations of Africa and Asia.


Seventh grade will been discussing how the Americas were explored. Shortly after, they will begin to study about the first Thirteen Colonies. After that the students plan to learn about the development of our nation.


Eighth graders will study about the discovery of the Mississippi River by Iberville, and who was our first governor. Other exciting topics will include: French and Spanish Colonial Louisiana and Louisiana’s various cultures.





�





ALEKS�





Mrs. Michelle Deshotels would like to congratulate all of the winners of the ALEKS awards for the first 9wks.  Students were awarded prizes if they mastered 50 or more skills in ALEKS.  They were given a free dress ticket if they averaged 3 or more hours per week of ALEKS for the nine weeks.  When a student completes a grade level in ALEKS their name is entered into a drawing for a $25.00 gift card. The first 9 weeks winner was Sarah Deshotels and the Second 9 weeks winner was John Philip Sibley.  Keep up the good work.





ATHLETICS


Basketball season has now come to a close. Congratulations to all of our teams for a successful season.  Special thanks to our coaches for giving up their time for our children.  We are now preparing for baseball and softball season.  It looks like we have many students interested in playing.  Mrs. Michelle Deshotels is excited for the season to get underway.





SHS LIBRARY & TECHNOLOGY LAB


   Mrs. Rhonia Smith and her students continue to be excited for the new Library/Media Center!  All of the students are working very hard to read their books and keep up with their Accelerated Reader.





THANK YOU MR. & MRS. ALFRED PATTON FOR KEEPING OUR SCHOOL SO NICE! (


AND MANY THANKS TO OUR CAFETERIA STAFF WHO DO A GREAT JOB FOR US TOO!








Sacred Heart School


9968 Bayou des Glaises Rd


P.O. Box 179


Moreauville, LA 71355
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Thank you Mrs. Sadie Thevis for all of your volunteer work in our registrar’s office!


We appreciate you very much!
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Thank you Mrs. Brittany Hopkins for all you do for all of us at SHS! (








